#### Office bearers for 2011 - 2012

	Office bearing for 2011 - 2012				
	President	Margo Nicoll	7 Beechgrove	01334 657 807	
			Rise, Cupar	iw.margojnicoll@btinternet.com	
	Vice-President	Chris	Heathersett, Pitlair	01337 831 008	
		Dickinson	Park, Bow of Fife		
	Secretary-Club	Olive Nicoll	11 Dura View,	01334 828 687	
			Pitscottie	bill.nicoll@btinternet.com	
	Secretary-Minute	June	24 Watts Gardens,	01334 654 877	
		McLaren	Cupar		
	Secretary-	Eleanor	53 Edenbank	01334 654 543	
	Speaker	Barbour	Road, Cupar		
	Treasurer	Elinor Ritchie	12 Front Lebanon,	01334 655 711	
			Cupar		
	Overseas Service	Rosemary	12 Cherry Lane	01334 650 710	
	Organiser	Wotherspoon	Cupar		
	Club	Carole Pirie	Rowanbrae,	01334 653 434	
	Correspondent		7 Drumwell,		
			Cuparmuir		
	Community	Chris	Heathersett, Pitlair	01337 831 008	
	Service Convenor	Dickinson	Park, Bow of Fife,		
Flowers and cards Entertainments Convenor Grace, Vote of Thanks Apologies Olive Nicoll		Immediate Past President: Pat Robb			
		Sheila Banks			
		Ellen Stephen			
		bill.nicoll@btinternet.com			
	• •				

Contact for News letter: Carole Pirie: email: <a href="mailto:carole@agpirie.plus.com">carole@agpirie.plus.com</a>

Website: www.rotarycupar.org/inwheel.htm

## **Members Coffee Mornings**

4 July 2012 from 2.30pm Chris Dickinson Strawberry Tea Tickets - £3

NB: - There may be a coffee morning on Wednesday 5 September so please keep an eye on your emails!!!

Please note: Coffee morning tickets will cost £1 and the Book Exchange will cost 50p per book. Recipes also cost 50p.

Please check venue before going in case of changes!

## **APOLOGIES**

Please let **Olive** have any apologies either by e-mail bill.nicoll@btinternet.com or telephone 01334 828687 by **Sunday 24**th **June 2012**.

# Inner Wheel Club of Cupar

Session 2011 - 2012



## June News

Hello Ladies

I cannot believe that this is the last time I will be writing to you as your President. The last year has just flown by. I have been well supported by a great committee, especially a very efficient secretary, Olive. Thank you all. This has been a busy time. At the end of May, Olive, Pat and I attended the District Rally in Montrose and had a very enjoyable day .The main speaker was Association President, Phyllis Charter who gave a very interesting and amusing talk.

At the beginning of June I attended the prize-giving ceremony at Elmwood College. Unfortunately the recipient of our prize, Nicole McNair from Cupar was on a 13 week work placement in Malta and unable to be present to accept her prize.

On Monday this week, Elinor and I visited the Kinross club and had a demonstration of cake decorating. Elinor and I, along with Olive, attended the District Meeting and AGM in Inverness on Wednesday. On that day, District Chairman Sandra Bartram handed office to Pat Johnstone from Banff. Thanks to all who attended my coffee morning when we had with us Margaret Jones, District Commissioner for North East Fife Scouts. We had great pleasure in handing over cheques for six local Scout Groups. I have today had a letter of thanks from Margaret on behalf of the various Groups. Unfortunately the weather was not good so we had to take photos indoors. I am unable to attend the putting at St. Andrews next week but I hope the weather is kind and, who knows, there might be a celebrity around to present the prizes.

Our next meeting on 27<sup>th</sup> June, is also our AGM when I will hand over the reins of the club to Chris. I look forward to seeing you all then.

Yours in friendship,

# Margo

#### **DATES FOR YOUR DIARY**

Advance notice: **District Assembly 2012** – Wednesday 29<sup>th</sup> August 2012 Dewar's Conference Centre Perth. Any member wishing to attend this meeting could they please notify Olive and then new Secretary Connie will know who to contact with information of this meeting. Board will circulate at June meeting.

#### Olive

#### **ENTERTAINMENTS**

Firstly I would like to thank Marlene and Mary for doing the flowers for the tables at the Open Meeting. They were really lovely.

The back stage tour to **the Festival Theatre** was very much enjoyed by the ladies + 1 gent who went along.

We are now looking forward to the **putting** against St. Andrews on Tuesday 19 June at the Himalayas. Here's hoping the weather is in our favour.

#### Sheila

## **TREASURER'S NOTES**

Having just returned from Inverness and the District AGM where the outgoing District Treasurer reminded us that **capitation fees** were due to be collected from 1st JULY, this is a gentle reminder that I will happily collect our subscriptions at our AGM with slightly post dated cheques - so please bring along your cheque books ladies. For those of you who will not be in attendance at the AGM a cheque by post or through my door in the following weeks will be perfect.

## **Elinor**

# MENU FOR JUNE MEETING (AGM)

- Roast Pork tenderloin steak with potato rosti & sauce gazpacho
- Penne pasta Carbonara cooked with white wine cream mushrooms garlic shallots & smoked ham, topped with mozzarella cheese & garlic bread.
- Club cold cuts mixed salad & potato salad.



Yummy!

My thanks go to all members for their support over the past year, and indeed throughout my time as Local Convenor. We've pulled together as a team, devoured some calories, shared some laughter and managed to help others in the process, and that's what it's all about, ladies. In our next session, we have the new Stratheden venture to become involved with, and I'm sure we will all do our very best to make it a success for the lonely and friendless patients at Christmas.

Please remember you can share even more calories at my house, with a 'Strawberry Tea' on Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> July from 2.30pm. The sun may or may not shine on that day.....but enjoy those rays when it does, girls! With my thanks and friendship.

#### **Chris**

## **OVERSEAS SERVICE**

It is hard to believe this is another session drawing to a close. Many thanks for all your help with our overseas projects. I have space in my cupboard again (for a short while!) as all the knitted goods, filled Buckets of Love, stamps, spectacles & printer cartridges are all away to Blythswood or for recycling. I know you will continue with your tremendous support next year.

## Rosemary - OSO

# **NEWSLETTER**

Another year done! - Thank you for your contributions Ladies.

Any constructive ideas from any of our members would be more than welcome – we may be able to have a new style publication next year!

Happy holidays everyone.

#### **Carole**

## **COMMUNITY SERVICE**